National Educational Officer - Peter Bolton – 28 April 2018
The new IT system is at the final testing stage.  Bugs are being fixed by Innovexa and it should be released shortly.   

New members with (a Canadian) PCOC are being charged a single rate of $60 country wide, to simplify things and avoid confusion when visiting the national website.   Anyone who takes (or has taken without joining) any CPS-ECP Course can join for the introductory rate of $35.  For the next year and onward members will then be required to pay the regular membership fee for the squadron that they have joined.

The 4% Visa fee has, up until now, been absorbed by National.  In the future it will be charged to squadrons.  
EXCOM has recommended to the Board of Directors to use a professional company to create a marketing plan.. Using volunteers is too hit and miss in terms of results and the length of time to achieve them.

Boating 2 contract should be complete on Moodle  by June 30.  

Unapproved seminars will not be covered by CPS insurance.  

Squadrons are encouraged to hold Flare Return days next year when more money should be available from Transport Canada.  The number of return venues was curtailed this year because of the lack of its financial support.  
At the Ottawa conference next October there will be two new awards; for District of the Year and Squadron of the Year. 
I forgot to mention that course fees will be going up an average of 10%.  Works out at about $5 for basic courses and about $14 for JN/ N – so in the 10% range – shipping charges have gone up in the last four years since the last rise.

The Board decided to accept the ExCom recommendation to employ Grant Thornton to create a marketing plan.  This happened last night, 1st May, so it isn't part of the minutes but it does mean that we will be moving forward with a National Marketing Plan soon as possible.

